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Ramey, Ashleigh

From: Hall, Janna <JHall@scsengineers.com>
Sent: Wednesday, December 28, 2022 10:56 AM
To: Mandalou, Taylor
Cc: SWD_Waste; Rodriguez, Whitney; Beares, Donna
Subject: RE: Erie & Lena Road Landfills - Notification of Groundwater Sampling Activities

EXTERNAL MESSAGE 
This email originated outside of DEP. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding to this 

email. 
Good morning Taylor, 
 
We received the groundwater sampling reports from the Lena Road Landfill second semiannual sampling event 
conducted in November 2022. Based on the reported concentrations, we will be resampling the following wells on 
December 20, 2022. 
 

MW  Iron  Arsenic  
GW-10  X  X  
GW-10A  

 
X  

GW-12 
 

X 
SW-2  

 
X  

 
Please let this serve as our notification of groundwater sampling activities at the Lena Road Landfill. 
 
Please let us know if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Janna Hall 
Project Professional 
SCS Engineers 
Jacksonville, FL 
(772) 579-7038 
JHall@scsengineers.com 
 
From: Rodriguez, Whitney <WRodriguez@scsengineers.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, December 14, 2022 1:58 PM 
To: Mandalou, Taylor <Taylor.Mandalou@FloridaDEP.gov> 
Cc: SWD_Waste (Shared Mailbox) <SWD_Waste@dep.state.fl.us>; Hall, Janna <JHall@scsengineers.com> 
Subject: RE: Erie & Lena Road Landfills - Notification of Groundwater Sampling Activities 
 
Good afternoon Taylor, 
 
We reviewed the groundwater sampling logs from the Lena Road Landfill second semiannual sampling event conducted 
in November 2022. It was noted that dissolved oxygen readings were not less than 20% nor within the secondary criteria 
of +/- 0.2 mg/L at monitoring wells GW-4, GW-9, and GW-20, prior to collecting groundwater samples for lab analysis. 
This issue was discussed again with the lab and these three wells will be resampled on Thursday, 12/29. Please let this 
serve as our notification of groundwater sampling activities at the Lena Road Landfill. 
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Please let us know if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you, 

Whitney Rodriguez, P.E. 
SCS Engineers 
Tampa, FL 
813-758-4706 (C) 
wrodriguez@scsengineers.com 

www.scsengineers.com 

 
 
From: Rodriguez, Whitney  
Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2022 4:10 PM 
To: Mandalou, Taylor <Taylor.Mandalou@FloridaDEP.gov> 
Cc: SWD_Waste (Shared Mailbox) <SWD_Waste@dep.state.fl.us> 
Subject: Erie & Lena Road Landfills - Notification of Groundwater Sampling Activities 
 
Good afternoon Taylor, 
 
Please let this serve as our notification of field sampling activities at the Manatee County Erie and Lena Road Landfills 
(WACS ID 44909 and 44795, respectively). The semiannual groundwater sampling events will occur on 11/14-11/17. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you, 

Whitney Rodriguez, P.E. 
Project Manager 
SCS Engineers 
3922 Coconut Palm Drive, Suite 102 
Tampa, FL 33619 
813-758-4706 (C) 
wrodriguez@scsengineers.com 

Driven by Client Success 
www.scsengineers.com 

 
 


